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Allyn Girls Orientation Meeting

Time, Date & Place:

August 13, 2024

3:30 AM to 4:30 PM

Online Platform: Mac Lab

No of participants: 32

The Allyn Girls Committee held its orientation meeting on August 13,

2024, to welcome new members and provide an overview of the

committee's objectives and support structures. The meeting was graced by

the Director of Xavier Institute, Fr. Dr. John Rose Sr. and the Convener

of Allyn Girls, Prof. Smita Pawar who provided motivational insights and

detailed information about the committee's mission and objective

supporting girls' education.

The meeting commenced at 3:30 pm with an opening address by our

Director, Fr. Dr. John Rose Sr. welcomed the new members and

emphasized the significance of the committee in fostering an inclusive and

supportive academic environment for female students. Father

acknowledged the commitment of the committee members and expressed

confidence in their ability to make a meaningful impact. He elaborated on

how Mr.Allan and Mrs.Lynda Soares’s contributions has inspired the

committee to help women achieve financial self-sufficiency and

leadership roles in their chosen fields. Their generous support aims to

empower female students by providing essential resources, scholarships,

and opportunities that facilitate their academic and professional growth.

Their investment reflects a broader vision of enabling women to overcome

financial barriers and become successful, independent contributors to

society.

At the end of the orientation meeting, Prof. Smita Pawar delivered a

compelling motivational address, urging all the female students to actively

engage with the Allyn Girls Committee. To conclude the event,

Prof. Smita Pawar
Allyn Girls Convenor






